

605 38TH STREET • P.O. BOX 59 • CANYON, TX 79015

#### **Parish Office**

Summer Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 1:30 p.m. - 4:30 p.m.

Phone: (806) 655-3302

(806) 655-3384

Parish Email: parish@stannsofcanyon.org

Parish Website:

#### Clergy

Fr. Scott L. Raef

Dcn. Beck Knox Dcn. Brian Lewis Dcn. Dave Rausch Dcn. Gabe Rivas Dcn. Joe Roder

#### **Staff**

Stefani Wilhelm Adrian Johnson

Cindy Good Music Director

Nicole Houle

# Roman Asbill

Angela Asbill Parish Life Coordi

Jose Vasquez

## THIS WEEK AT ST. ANN'S **JUNE 27 - JULY 3**

(Any changes to this schedule will be announced via Flocknote)

### Monday, June 27 - Parish Office Closed For Summer Hours

Tuesday, June 28

5:30 p.m. Holy Eucharist

(For †Dorothy Cecilia Szydloski)

7:00 p.m. Ladies' Board Meeting

Wednesday, June 29

8:00 a.m.

Holy Eucharist

(For †Susie Dolle)

Thursday, June 30

5:30 p.m. Holy Eucharist (For †Paul Schenk, Jr.)

Friday, July 1

12:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist

(For †Ken Giromini)

Saturday, July 2

3:45 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. Confessions 5:00 p.m. Holy Eucharist (For †Bernita Walters)

Bezner/Bison Wedding

Sunday, July 3

July 6

July 7

9:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist

(For †Jim Lippincott) Holy Eucharist

11:30 a.m. (For the People of God)

**UPCOMING EVENTS** 

Ladies' Quilting Ministry July 5 Youth Room Renovations

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

Parish Office Closed- Scheduling Day

Holy Family Circle Meeting

**Choir Practice** 

Praise and Worship Campfire - Youth Parish Office Closed- Decluttering Day

July 8 July 9 St. Monica's Circle Meeting

July 9-15 **Totus Tuus** 

**STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE - June 19-20** 

Cash/Checks: \$10,499.51 Online: \$4,777.50 Weekly Total: \$15,277.01

Peter's Pence: \$889.50 Thank you for your generosity!

**Tuesday-Friday** 

9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 1:30 p.m. - 4:30 p.m.



### Welcome to St. Ann's, Fr. Taylor!

We welcome Fr. Taylor Elzner to our Saturday evening Mass this weekend. Parochial Vicar at St. Laurence Parish in Amarillo, Fr. Taylor was willing to cover for me so that I can spend more time with our youth at the Steubenville Conference in Irving. He is no stranger to St. Ann's as he served on our staff and participated in a variety of parish events in the past. Thank you, Fr. Taylor!

#### Missing Campaign Reminders

"The best laid plans of mice and men..." In our case, our human plans have recently run aground somewhere at the U.S. Post Office on Western Street in Amarillo. Fact: Capital Campaign reminders were bulk mailed on May 29. Fact: Most if not all these reminders never arrived in their intended recipients' mailbox, including mine. Fact: Our next round of reminders will be mailed this week as we're attempting to do at the end of every month. Fact: We will hand mail these at the customer service window at the Canyon post office instead of dropping them in the drive-up mailbox. Hope: You will receive these soon and continue to pay on your pledge to our capital campaign as we move forward together. Thank you for your patience and generosity and please accept our apologies for the confusion. St. Gabriel, patron saint of postal workers, pray for us!

### Weddings at Sunday Liturgies

The Pastoral Council has recently discussed the growing practice in our parish of having the sacrament of matrimony celebrated during regularly scheduled Saturday and Sunday liturgies. It is a beautiful and theologically rich opportunity for the parish family to surround a couple with prayerful support on the day of their nuptials, similar to our preferred practice of celebrating baptism on weekends. The staff and I will continue to help couples who choose this option to remember the blessings as well as limitations of such a choice (having to use the Sunday readings, cooperating with the liturgical feast and season, limiting music choices, recognizing that it won't be just those they invite at their Mass, etc.) Also, we will take steps to make sure people coming for a regularly scheduled Masses know that they need not leave when they see people in wedding attire as they arrive to a Mass of the parish family. We thank everyone who is willing to have their weekend Mass expanded to include those who are marrying, especially our Saturday evening Mass-goers.

Next Saturday, July 2, we will welcome Colten Bison and Katherine Bezner and their families and friends as this couple exchange their marriage vows at the 5 p.m. Mass. Colten went through RCIA at St. Ann's last year and Katherine has been involved with our youth ministry. Please pray for them as they ready for their wedding among

Fr. Scott



We welcome our new sisters in faith:

# Sophie Gisele Lucero **Loren Yvette Lucero**

daughters of Christopher and Regina Lucero May they grow in wisdom and grace!





### **Pray For Our Youth**

Many of our youth have been at the Steubenville Lone Star Conference this weekend. Please continue to be in prayer for our youth and adult chaperons as they will be traveling home on Monday morning. Thank you all for the donut donations this year that helped provide scholarships to lower the

cost of this event for our youth and their families!



# 'Gífts Offered by Human Hands''



SCAN the QR code or fill out a pledge card to make your pledge online! Thank you for supporting the 2022/2023 United Catholic Appeal!

Pledged: \$58,515.00 (as of 6/15/2022) Paid: \$15,875.00 (as of 6/15/2022)

Goal: \$76,499.00

### **CAPITAL CAMPAIGN PRAYER**

Humble builder St. Joseph, who dared to believe that the impossible was possible, come with your intercessory power to our Light on a Hill vision for the future.

The example you set for us in caring for Mary and Jesus illumines our responsibility to care for your Church on earth.

We pray that what we plan and implement is good and pleasing to the Father and in accord with God's will.

We pray through Christ Jesus the Lord, whose grace has made His people the light of the world and a city set on a hill not to be hidden.



Total Pledged Households: 299

Total Seed Monies & Monies Pledged: \$3,633,628.10 Total Building Fund Balance (monies paid): \$1,890,232.23

Goal: \$8,000,000

**Percentage of Goal Pledged: 45.11%** 



# Parish Picnic & Pool Party

July 23, 2022 6:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m.

Come join us for hot dogs, hamburgers, and all the fixin's! We will enjoy our meal at the parish hall from 6:00 - 7:30 p.m. We will also have corn hole and other fun games during that time! Afterwards, the Canyon Aqua Park will be open for use by our parishioners and their guests from 8:00 - 10:00 p.m. Please make plans to join us for this annual event!



## Sod Poodles Game

September 3, 2022 7:05 p.m.

Join us on for a night out at Hodgetown! Save the date and time and be on the lookout for sign up sheets in the coming weeks! We hope that you will join us!



# **Totus Tuus 2022**

July 10-15, 2022 - FREE



Registration forms and flyers will be available in the narthex or on the parish website. Registration will close on Sunday, July 3.

Totus Tuus is available for all incoming students in grades 1-12 free of charge.

## VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!

- Host family for the 2 guy missionaries
- 2 Day Volunteers (Classroom Monitor 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.)
- 2 Evening Volunteers (Classroom Monitor 7:00 9:30 p.m.)
- 1 Lunch Distributor (per day) (12:00 1:00 p.m.)
- Snack Prep (9:45 10:15 a.m. OR 1:45 2:15 p.m.)
- Snacks for the evening session (Cheez-It's, Fruit, Chips, Etc.)

# **Nursery Workers Needed**



We are looking for people to join our nursery workers! Requirements include the following:

Must be 16 years or older; have experience caring for children with references; pass a background check; be able to lovingly care for the youngest of our parishioners at the parish premises on Sunday mornings and/or Wednesday evenings. Other days and times might occur occasionally. Pay is \$15 per hour. If you're interested, please call the parish office or email us at parish@stannsofcanyon.org!

